

18 May 2015

Ambassador / Permanent Resident Robert Aisi Permanent Mission of Papua New Guinea to the United Nations 201 East 42nd Street Suite 405 New York, NY 10017 ACT NOW! P.O. Box 5218 BOROKO NCD 111

Email png@un.int

Dear Ambassador / Permanent Resident

RE: United Nations Human Rights Council Universal Periodic Review

Please find attached a copy of our recent letter to the Chief Secretary in the Department of the Prime Minister.

The letter outlines our intention to engage in the upcoming Universal Periodic Review process.

In particular we intend to use the review to highlight the serious human rights implications of the ongoing Special Agriculture Business Lease land grab and associated illegal logging and the moves towards experimental seabed mining.

Yours faithfully

Effrey Dademo

Program Manager

enc Letter to the Chief Secretary dated April 1, 2015